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NOTICE TO THE MARKET 
 
 

São Paulo, April 05, 2022 -  Grupo SBF S.A. (B3: SBFG3) ("Grupo SBF") and SBF 
Comércio de Produtos Esportivos S.A. ("SBF Comércio" and, together with Grupo SBF, 
"Companies"), pursuant to CVM Resolution No. 23, of February 25, 2021, hereby inform 
to its shareholders and to the market in general that its Board of Directors approved, by 
unanimity and without reservations, the hiring of Pricewaterhousecoopers Auditores 
Independentes ("PWC") for the provision of independent audit services for the Companies, 
in replacement of KPMG Auditores Independentes ("KPMG"). 
 
The Companies clarify that the decision of the replacement of KPMG, that has audited the 
Companies and its subsidiaries for over ten years, aims to comply with the best corporate 
governance practices and the optimization of the Companies' revenue, as well as it is in 
accordance with the strategies of restructuring internal procedures and controls.  
 
The Companies inform, in addition, that they have obtained the prior consent of KPMG 
regarding the replacement mentioned above and that PWC will start its activities as 
independent auditor of the Companies as of the revision of the Quarterly Financial Report 
(ITRs) of the first quarter of the 2022 fiscal year. 
 
 

 

José Luís Magalhães Salazar 
Financial and Investor Relations Officer 

 

 


